TOWN OF GREENBUSH

N6644 SUGARBUSH ROAD

GLENBEULAH, WI 53023

(920) 526-3115

TOWN BOARD MEMBERS 

John Halbach – Chairman –
920-797-9420



Beth Lagacy – Supervisor – 
920-917-8717

Dan Klahn – Supervisor – 
920-526-3368

Mary Kracht – Supervisor – 
920-960-9427

Spencer Thiel – Supervisor –
920-427-1206

Jon J. Miller – Clerk / Treasurer 920-526-3115  
EMAIL: clerk@townofgreenbushwi.com
TAX COLLECTION

Payment for property taxes are to be made at the GREENBUSH TOWN HALL.  If you are requesting a RECEIPT, please enclose a SELF-ADDRESSED STAMPED ENVELOPE with your payment.  Payments can be sent through the mail at the address above or dropped off at the  Drop Box located outside of the front door at the Town Hall.  If you have any questions on your property tax payments, please do not hesitate to ask.  
Real Estate Taxes may be paid semi-annually without penalty or interest.  If the first half-payment is made by January 31, 2025 then the balance is payable no later than July 31, 2025 to Sheboygan County Treasurer, 508 New York Avenue, Sheboygan, WI 53081.  
Make checks payable to: Town of Greenbush for the first half payment of property taxes and mail to the address above or drop payment into drop box at hall.  
2025 DOG LICENSES

ALL dogs that are five months or older MUST be licensed before April 1, 2025.  License fee for male and female dogs is $14.00 and for spayed or neutered dogs is $7.00.  Kennel Tags are $55.00 for 12 tags and $5.00 a tag for any amount over 12.  NO DOG LICENSE WILL BE ISSUED UNLESS A PROOF OF VACCINATION FOR RABIES IS PROVIDED.  You may include your dog license information and a separate check along with your tax payment. A license tag will be mailed to you.  Dogs need to be licensed by April 1, 2025.  After April 1st a $10.00 late fee will be assessed. The late fee increases every 90 days by $10.00.
TOWN WEBSITE
The town’s web site townofgreenbushwi.com is an excellent resource for community members. The website contains the town hall calendar, forms and applications for rezoning, building permits, hall rental, a complete copy of the town ordinances and so much more. You can also call or email the clerk/treasurer for assistance and he will respond when he returns to the office. 
CLERK / TREASURER OFFICE HOURS

The Clerk / Treasurer, Jon J. Miller has public office hours on Tuesdays from 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. unless otherwise posted.  If this is inconvenient for you, please call the town hall to schedule an appointment. 
HALL RENTAL
The Greenbush Town Hall is available to rent to any town resident for $80.  For out of town residents, the fee is $150.  All rentals will now also require a $50 cleaning deposit. If you are interested in renting the hall please contact Jon J. Miller, Clerk / Treasurer, at 920-526-3115.  The town hall calendar is also on the town’s website so you may see if your date is available.  In order to reserve the hall, you must schedule with the Clerk / Treasurer.
GARBAGE / RECYCLABLE PICK UP

Waste Management provides garbage and recyclable disposal for our residents.  Please remember to have your garbage and recyclable cart out at the end of your driveway by 7:00 a.m. on the day of pick up.  Waste Management will not return immediately if you missed your pick up.  Put your garbage in any color bag as well as your recyclables as to alleviate garbage being scattered throughout the township.  Also remember that if a holiday lands in the beginning of the week when you are scheduled for collection, your pick up date will be a day later.  The town does not have large item or bulky item pick up.  Please contact Waste Management if you need to get rid of such items.  If your cart needs repairs or if you have any further questions, please contact the Clerk/Treasurer or Waste Management directly at 920-458-6030.  The Town of Greenbush representative at Waste Management is Brian Thome. 

______________________________________________________________________________

HELP WANTED
The Town of Greenbush is seeking an individual to maintain the grounds at the Brick Cemetery on Glen Road.  Please make your interest known to the Town Clerk or any Town Board member.

EMAIL NOTIFICATION LIST
The Town of Greenbush would like to keep you informed of news and changes that may occur on occasion. We would like your email address which will be kept confidential.  We can then remind you of changes in the garbage collection schedule and other items that arise periodically.  Email clerk@townofgreenbushwi.com to be added to the list.
GREENBUSH FIRE DEPARTMENT  

Fire, Rescue, and Emergency Medicals Services are some of the most diverse and challenging jobs today. If you would like to help others and help build a strong community, the Greenbush Fire Department is willing to train anyone. Give Fire Chief Steve Dickman or any other firefighter a call or stop in at our meeting on the first Monday evening of each month at 7:00 pm. 
THE TOWN OF GREENBUSH BOARD AND STAFF WISHES YOU
A HAPPY AND PROSPEROUS 2025!

